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Independent Trust Fund Report to 28/2/2003.

The monitoring of our shipments from Kwinana to Dili has been a problem.

When Lions Kwinana rotate their 8 x 20' containers they send a container only when the shipping service has available space. A serious delay occurred at Dili following rigorous application of entry procedure by Dili customs Border Control.

Landing fees and/or duty delaying clearance of papers compounded into unacceptable demurrage charges. Two Lions containers have been locked in Dili wharf yards for many months and we believe contain 36 2/2 cartons delivered to Kwinana in August 2002. (likely including the missing Masport Rotary Hoe.)

The problems arose:

1. Following a Rotary shipment of 32 post office motor cycles for which it was claimed papers were not adequately prepared.

2. Rejection of a load of Lions used hospital equipment in the same container as the 2/2nd cartons.

3. The Government of East Timor ("the poorest country in the world") has negligible income and struggles to adequately cover costs of Border staff (assumed previously experienced in Indonesian standards and methods?)

We are advised the Dili containers will eventually be released for distribution.

LIONS DISTRICT 201W2 - phasing out of Dili project.

A letter from the assistant project coordinator, in thanking us for our support of their East Timor project, advises that "as some items being forwarded to East Timor are not now required" they will phase out the service in the near future. The 86 cartons delivered by Keith Hayes will be shipped to addressee Sister Guilhermina. We will investigate an alternative.

All goods shipped via Lions International have been sourced from donors. One carton of pads and pencils purchased by Keith Hayes for $50.00 is a joint contribution by Keith and Doc Wheatley.

YATES VEGETABLE SEEDS.

The No. 3 1,950 packets of vegetable seeds originally delivered to Dili in March 2002 were transferred intact to the grateful Canossian Sisters via Mike Gallagher and distributed according to our directions.

The No.4 1,955 packets carton was withdrawn from Kwinana and by arrangement with Mike Gallagher was sent to him by registered Post 18/2/2003 for delivery to Sister Guilhermina of Canossian Sisters.

FINANCIAL REPORT.

The financial report reflects our endeavours to conserve and confine expenditure of the Trust Funds to vegetable seed distribution.

Thanks to all donors whose details show in the Courier.

Also to Keith Hayes for his daily sourcing of goods, preparation and delivery and to John Burridge for his frequent administrative support.

Bob Smyth.

Chairman Independent Trust Fund. 
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